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() 1 EEFORE THE UNITED STATES

2 NUCLEA R REGULATORY COMMISSION

3-- -------------------X

4 In the Matter of : DOCKET NO.

5 UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY : STN 50-483 OL

6 CALLOWAY UNIT NO. 1 :

7---------------------X

8 Consul Room
Marriott Pavilion Hotel

,

9 One Broadway
St. Louis, Missouri 63103

104

Monday, October 26, 1981
11

The prehearing conference in the above-entitled
12

matter convened, pursuant to notice, at 9:05 a.m.
13

() BEFORE:
14

JUDGE JAMES P. GLEASON, Presiding
'

15 JUDGE GLENN O. BRIGHT
JUDGE JERRY R. KLINE

16
APPEARANCES:

17
| On behalf of the And 1Ea m Unig.n_Eleg1I1g_C_2mpanzi

18
THOMAS A. BAXTER, ESO .

19 RICHARD E. GALEN, ESQ.
Shaw, Pittman, Potts C Trowbridge

20 1800 M Street, N. W.

| Washington, D. C.
! 21
' JOSEPH E. BIRK, ESO.

22 Assistant to the General Counseli

Union Electric Company
23 1901 Gratiot Street

St. Louis, Missouri 63166'
s

- 24

25

O
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(') 1 ALAN C. PASSWATER
Superintendent of Licensing

2 Union Electric Company
P. O. Box 149

3 St. Louis, Missouri 63166
d(~'

J int _latervenors, Coalition4 gg behglf_qf_tho 2
f_o.I_1he En viron22 Din .M1222.VIlADg_for Safeo

5 Enercy and Cravdad Alliances

6 KENNETH M. CHRACKES, ESO.
Chackes and Hoare

7 314 North Broadway
St. Louis, Missouri 6I102

8
KAY DREY

9 Coalition for the Environment
515 West Point Avenue

10 St. Louis, Missouri 63130

11 ALICE STERKEL
Coalition f or the Environmen t

12 5248 S. Rosebury
St. Louis, Missouri 63105

13

O
14 On Behalf of the Nuclear Regulatory Commissions

15 ROY P. LESSY, ESO.
~

Deputy Assistant Chief Hearing Counsel
16 Office of the Exec'tive Legal Director

Nuclear Regulatory Commissi(.n
17 Washington, D. C. 20555

18 ROBERT G. PERLIS, ESO.
Office of the Executive Legal Director

19 Nuclear Regulatory Commission
i Washington , D. C. 20555

' 20

| On Behalf _of the Miss2uri Public Servicg
21 Commissions

i

| 22 KENT M. RAGSDALE, ESO, General Counsel
A. SCOTT CAUGER, ESO. Assistant General Counsel'

i 23 Public Service Commission
j gm State of Missouri
| (_) 24 P.O. Box 360
| Jefferson City, Missouri 65102

| 25 * * *

|

O
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1 EEQCEE211EE
2 JUDGE GLEASON: If we could get started, please.

() 3 This is a prehearing conference on the application

- 4 of Union Electric Company to operate a nuclear reactor at

5 the Calloway plant which is being held under the rules of

6 the Commission, 10 C.F.R. 2.752.

7 The purpose of this conference is to consider

8 wherever pertinent and when pertinent the simplification and

9c 2rification of the issues, any desirability of amending

10 the claims that have been made and to finalize matters for

11 the hearing which is to take place in the near future.

12 However, it may be that this will turn into more of a

13 conference on discovery by the time we are through.-

14 I think it is probably important to get certain

15 things into the record at the beginning of this session.

16 But before I do I would ask the parties to please identify

17 themselves for the record beginning with the applicant, then

18 the intervenors, then the staff, please, and anyone else.

19 MR. BAXTER: Appearing for the applicant, Union

20 Electric Company, I am Thomas A. Baxter of the law firm of

21 Shaw, Pittman, Potts & Trowbridge, 1800 M Street, N. W.,

22 Washing ton, D. C. To my right at counsel table ic Richard

23 E . Galen of the same firm. To my left is Joseph E. Birk,
.

24 Assistant to the General Counsel, Union Electric Company.

25 JUDGE GLEASON: Thank you.

-
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() 1 MR. CHACKES: Appearing for the Joint Intervenors,

2 Coalition f or the Environment. Missourians for Safe Energy

3 and Cra v dad Alliance, I am Kenneth Chackes of Chackes and(}
4 Hoa re , 314 North Broadway, St. Louis, Missouri. With me at

5 the table is Ms. Kay Drey of St. Louis County, Missouri, who

81s a member of the Coalition for the Environment. To her

7 right is Ms. Alice Sterkle, who is a law student from St.

8 Louis, and also a member of the Coalition f or the

9 Environment .

10 JUDGE GLEASON: Thank You.

11 MR. LESSYs Roy P. Lessy on behalf of the NRC

12 sta f f .

13 MR. PERLIS4 Robert Perlis, also appearing for the

O
14 NEC staf f.

15 JUDGE GLEASON4 Thank you.

16 MR. CAUGER: Appearing on behalf of the Missouri

17 Public Service Commission, I am Scott Cauger, Assistant

18 General Counsel. To my left is the General Counsel to the

19 Missouri Public Service Commission, Mr. Ken t Ragsdale. Our

20 business address is Post Office Box 360, Jefferson City,

21 Missouri, zip code 65102.

22 JUDGE GLEASON: Thank you.

23 Subsequent to the prehearing conference held last

O
(s/ 24 April the Board issued a schedule dealing with discovery and

25 dealing with a hearing schedule as well. That schedule

Ov
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({} 1 reflected thtt the discovery phase:of this proceeding

2 commenced with the issuance of that order, which was dated

3 April 21st, 1981, that the_ final day for filing first-round
)

4 discovery request was reflected as May 26th, 1981, that the

5 last day for filing responses to the first-round discovery

6 request was July 10th, 1981, that the last day for filing

7 second-round discovery request was August 10th, 1981, and

8 responses to second-round discovery request were due on

9 September 10th, 1981.'

10 The Board further ordered tha t any additional

i
' 11 discovery request could only be filed with the Board's

I 12 permission and must be based on information that could not
I

) 13 with dilegence be known at the time authorized for discovery

()I
; 14 and that such request must be filed within 30 days after the

15 information should have become known.'

16 That schedule also established that the filing of
i

17 direct written testimony in connection with the Joint

ta Intervenors ' conten tions a11 edging construction defects was
!

19 due on October the 1st, that the prehearing conference under,

i

2010 C.F.R. 2.752 was set- for October 15th and that the
i

21 hearing would commence on those construction defects on
:

! 22 November the 4th and all parties agreed that the hearings
i

23 wouli be trifurcated, in three different phases, due to'

24 certain understandings or misunderstandings between the

25 parties with respect to certain phases .of discovery.

i ' :
(f
.

| ALDERSoN REPORTING COPAPANY,INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

d



95

() 1 In a subsequent agreement between the parties the

2 Board modified the schedule with respect to the filing of

3 summary disposition motions and it indicated that they would
)

4 be due on October the 7th, 1981, that the prehearing

5 conference under 10 C.F.R. 2.752 would be held today,

60ctob:- the 26th, on the construction defect contentions,

7 that the filing of direct testimony and ccpies of exhibits
'

8 would be due on November the 6th and the hearing on

9 construction defects was changed to November the 17th. All

10 parties agreed to that schedule.

11 Subsequent to that order of the Board that Board

12 received a mailgram on October the 19th f rom the attorney

13 f or the Joint Intervenors requesting a change in the

O 14 schedule and that mailgram was f ollowed by a motion which

15 was received by express mail on Jctober 21st.

16 The motion was denied by the Board on the 22nd of

17 0ctober with respect to the cancellation of this prehearing

18 conference on the obvious basis that parties had been

19 notified and also the attorney for the Joint Intervenors was

20 informed that his notion would be discussed during this
i

21 session today.

22 So having put tha t background in the record, I

23 think, unless someone objects, we ought to go to a'

! () 24 consideration of that motion initially to see where it goes

25 t o.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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() 1 So I would ask the attorney for the Joint

2 Intervenors to make his argument, if he will, at this time.
,

3 ARGUMENT ON BEHALF OF THE JOINT INTERVENORSs

4 COALITION FOR THE ENVIRONMENT

5 MISSOURIANS FOR SAFE ENERGY,

6 CRAWDAD ALLIANCE

7 BY

a KENNETH M. CHACKES

9 MR. CHACKES: Thank you, Your Honor.

10 The motion to alter the schedule at this time is

11 based on our need for additional discovery, as stated in the

12 letter of October 13 th to counsel for applicant and in the

13 motion to extend timit.

O 14 There are three areas in which we need additional

15 documents and a f urther answer to one interrogatory. The

16 three a reas are with respect to our contention regarding the

17 embedded pla tes, the second is with respect to the

18 honeycombing in the basemat of the reactor building and the

19 third is with respect to the 'iping.

20 Some of the requests ate not really requests for

21 new discovery. We have requested that the applicant provide

22 us with copies of some items that have already been produced

23 tha t we didn't request copies of when they were originally

) 24 produced . Some are for better copies of a couple of

25 photocraphs of which we only have Xerox copies.

O
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1 With regard to the timing, the October 13th 6]
2 letter, while not addressed directly to the Boa rd , was an

n 3 attempt to cet the applicant's cooperation and to minimize
V

4 the delay. The letter was sent within 30 days of our

5 receipt of the second-rour.d discovery responses. Those

6 respotiscs were mailed to us on September 10th and received I

7 believe Monday, September 14th.

8 We didn't actually get to Union Electric's m

9 f acility in St. Louis to view the docum2nts that were

10 produced until starting on September 18th. So with regard

11 to the technical compliance with the 30 days we were within

12 30 days of our actual inspection of the documents that were

13 produced in the second round.

14 We had hoped that the second-round discovery would

15 provide us all the information that we needed. Therefore,

16 on September 17th when we agreed to the revised sche '.ule we

17 still hadn't seen the documents that were produced in the

18 second round and were relying on those being complete and

19 suf ficient to provide for all the information that we

20 needed. At that September 17th date, that is when we agreed

21 to the revised schedule providing for the schedule that we

22 are now on.

23 Then we obtained the second round of discovery

-O 24 documeats end ena11=ed the ead we ere aow recee t1ao some

25 more documents, including some that had been referred to in

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W, WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
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() 1 documents produced in the first round, again the reason that
,

2 we were hoping that the second round would answer all of our
.

r3 3 questions but it hasn' t.
(/

4 With regard to the issue of the embedded plates,

5 the question that I think the Board has to answer in order

6to determine whether the plant can be operated safety is

7 whether over 400 embedded plates that were installed during

8 the first fi ve or five and half percent of construction are

9 reliable. The reason that we question the reliability of

10 those installed plates is that in June of 1977 it was

11 discovered that many of the plates t'at were on site at tha t

12 time were defective.

13 A one-hundred percent reinspection was then

14 undertaken and it was discovered that there were a lot of

15 def ective plates not yet installed. The ones that were

16 installed came from the same batch.

17 So the only way to know how reliable the already

18 installed plates a re is to extrapolate f rom the information

19 tha t is available with regard to the ones on the site that.

20 were available for inspection.
,

21 The inspection reports are inconsistent. -The

22 first inspection report that we are aware is a massive

23 600-page document indicating hundreds and hundreds of

( ). 24 defective plates. In 1980, I believe, at the end of the
'

25 analysis of the probler by applicant and the NPC it was

j /

.
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1 determined that very, very few plates were defective and

2 therefore we could rely on what had already been installed.

3 At one point there was a report indicating that asq(J
4 many as over 44 percent of manually welded plates, which are

S the ones that support the more important structural parts of

6 the plant, 44 percent were defective. That number isn't

- 7 believed any more by the applicant or NRC. They are not
,

8 relying on that. They are saying the percentage is vary,

9 very small and we can count on what is in there.

10 One of the things that we have tried to find out

11 in order to determine how many defective plates were on site

12 is how many they had to repair. In our first round of

13 discovery requests we asked how many plates were repaired on

14 site ? The applicant responded tha t it would be too

| 15 burdensome to answer . hat q ue stion , th a t there would be over

! 16 6,000 documents necessary to analyze.

17 We came back and said, all righ t, we will look at

|
| 18 those documents. Produce the 6,000 documents. Then ther

19 replied that on looking at those documents again they really

i
20 don 't answer the question. The answer is we don' t know how!

21 many were repaired.
|

22 It is hard for us to believe that there is no way

23 to find out how many were repsired when we know that some

O 24were repe1 red. Perheps we shou 1d heve esked, eut didn 1,

25 how ma' I n a n -h our s were spent repairing pla tes.

:
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() 1 But in an effort to find out how they got from the

2 large number of defective plates in the initial inspection

(} 3 to the very few when they discarded the issue we have tried

4 to look at inspection reports during the three-year period

5 and other documents that might show how much repair activity

6 was taking place. That is why we are now seeking more

7 inf ormation regarding the embedded plates.

8 As I said initially with regard to timing, we were

9 waiting for the second-round document snd the second-round

10 documents still don't answer all of our questions. So we

11 have several more documents that we would like to look at.

12 Another issue tha t we believe more discovery is
t

13 needed on are the piping parts of our contention. One of
i

O'
14 the parts of the piping portion of our contention deals with

i

15 fusion welded piping and fusion welded fittings that are in

16 Class 2 and Class 3 safety systems. This is a generic

17 problem that is common in several nuclear power plants under

18 construction containing SA-312 pipin and SA-403 fittings

I 19 manuf actured by Youngstown Welding and Engineering.

20 They are fusion welded pipes and there is a
|-

21 question whether in :he veld there has been a centerline

22 lack of penetration. The issue has been discarded by the

23 applicant and 3RC by looking at a report prepared by

(q 24 Bech tel, which is the architect / engineer here, done by./

25 Apt ech.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 We are looking at two pieces of pipe, or two(}
2 different types of pipe pieces, one the straightline SA-312

3 piping and the other type of pipe is the fittings which turn

4 corners, form "T's" in penetrations where they go through
.

5 the wall .>

6 The Aptech report which the applicant and the NRC

7 staff have relied on deals only with the straight lengths of

8 SA-312 piping away from the discontinuities such as "T's"

9 and elbows and penetrations. The conclusion there is that

10 the straight lengths of piping away from discontinuitien are

11 saf e. We want to go into question of whether the fittings

12 are safe, and that hasn't been done.

13 Ir one of the Aptech reports it says that
.

A 14 additional stress conditions need to be examined and in

15 particular fittings, such as elbows and "T's" may be subject

16 to several of these contributions and will require separate

17 evaluation. The separate evaluation of the stresses on the

18 fittings and - on the pipe near the discontinuities hasn' t

19 been looked at by the applicant and the NBC.

20 So we want to know and think that the Board needs

21 to know what stresses will be on those individual fittings

22 and the areas near the discontinuities which hasn't been

23 looked at.

() 24 We have asked for the exact location and

25 information to determine what stress will be on each of the

Da
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1 fittings to do the separate evaluation required by the
(~}

2 Aptech report. That is the subject of our motion to compel

3 in one of the answers ' interrogatories. So give us the

O 4 inf ormation about each of the SA-403 fittings.

5 Some of our additional document requests in.our

6 October 13th letter also go to the question of those piping

7 pieces and what the individual data is with respect to each

8 one .

9 In addition, another piece of information that we

10 have been trying to get since the first round of discovery

11 are the purchase orders used to purchase these subject pipe

12 spools. It was a subjecc of our first-round discovery

: 13 request .

( 14 In response Union Electric said they couldn't

15 differentiate between manuf acturers. Our question was eith

isLespset to the Youngstown manuf actured pipe which was the

17 pipe tha t was suspect. Union Electric said they can't

18 dif ferentiate between manuf acturers and they can 't tell

19 which are the Youngstown manuf actured pipe.

20 We pointed out in the second round of discovery

21 tha t they have done that. In response to the NRC inquiry

22 the applicant did tell the NRC which piping was made by

23 Youngstown. After we had pointed out that they said, yes,

(]) 24 ve can produce the purchase orders but they produced the

25 wrong set of purchase orders.

/~'N
U
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/]
1 We requested the correct purchase orders at the

2 end of September, September 28th. On October 19th, a week

4

3 ago , we got the correct purchase orders but without the

4 attachments of the technical specifications which tell the

5 story of' what ':hese pipe spools are and what the fittings
'

6 are and where they wC1 be. We still don't have the

7 complete information on the SA-403 fittings and the SA-312

8 pipe near the discontinuities.

9 As fer as prejudice to any party from a delay now,

10 the information from the applicant is that the plant is not
i

11 scheduled f or completion until 1984 The information that

12 we propose to obtain we think is highly relevant and that

13 the Board needs it to determine whether the plant can be

14 operated safely. That is the basis for our motion for

15 additional time.

16 I have also put into motion form, which I can hand

17 out today, the additional discovery request in our October

1813 th letter.

i 19 JUDGE GLEASON: Hold those. We don't want any

| 20 more paper righ t a t the present moment.

|

| 21 Mr. Baxter.
|

| 22

| 23

24

25

O
|
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() 1 ARGUMENT ON BEHALF OF THE UNION ELECTBIC COMPANY

2 BY

3 THOMAS A. BAXTER

4 MR. BAXTER: Mr. Chairman, first, I would like to
,

'

5 note that to my knowlecge applicant has not received a copy

6 of the October 19 mailgram from joint intervenors to the

7 Board. I don't know whether the document indicates service

8 on us, but I have not yet today seen it and we would4

9 apprecia te cetting a copy.

10 With respect to the motion for extending the time

11 for several activities leading up to and including the start

l 12 of the hearing on construction defects contentions by joint-

131ntervenors I refer the Board to mf lengthy letter of
/~T
\/ 14 0ctober 20, 1981, responding to Mr. Chackes" informal

t3 document production request of applicant and suggestion tha t

18 there be a delay in the start of the hearing.'

17 I would like to emphasize a couple of points that

18 are contained in that letter and which Mr. Chackes did not
|

| 19 address.

i 20 The first thing was the intervenors asked fo r wa s

21 a delay in the filing of answers to motions for summary

22 disposition filed by both applican t and the NRC staff. The

|
23 answers to applicant's motions were due last week on the

() 24 22nd and I take it they have not been filed. I have not

' 25 received copies, at any rate. The answers to the staf f 's

()
. \_s
{-
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(^N 1 motions are due on the 28th, this Wednesday.
O

2 JUDGE GLEASON I think your dates are incorrect,

~g 3 incid en tally , on this if I count the calendar correctly.

%)
4 MR. BAXTER: They were hand served on Mr. Chackes

5 and therefore he doesn't get the benefit of the five days

6 that is normally tacked on for mailing purpottes. We

7 delivered our motions to him on October 2. So he only gets

8 20 days.

9 JUDGE GLEASON Let me ask the staff.

10 MR. LESSY4 Yes, that is correct, M r. Cheirman.

11 MR. BAXTER: The motion filed by applicann covered

12 three parts of the contentions on construction defects.s

13 First, were the allegations under I-B of

14 contention on concrete cracks, those in the reactor cavity

15 moat area and in the control building, another motion on

16 concrete cover requirements on the containment and a third

17 motion on S A-358 piping.

18 It is apparent from both the letter from Mr.

19 Chackes to me and f rom his argument- today that there are no

'

20 outstanding discovery requests for any information in

21 connection with the concrete cover requirements or the
,.

22 cracks. Therefore, I think there is no reason for having

23 not. filed the answers last Thursday or for asking for a

() 24 delay until November 11.

25 The whole purpose of summary disposition is to

n
U
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1 find out whether there is anything to be tried. After the

2 extensive discovet y that we have already undertaken if the -

3 intervenors cannot now answer those motions they should just

4 say so and we should go on to hearino on the issues tha t

5 they are really concerned with and have some basis for in

6 their view.

7 Beyond that Mr. Chackes noted that the Board had

8 required tha t they ask for any additional discovery within

9 30 days af ter they became aware of the new informa tion. He

10 notes that he received our second-round discovery responses

11 on the 13th of September or something like that and

I? therefore his letter to me was within compliance of that

13 Board directive.

14 However, as I have pointed out in my letter

15 respondino to Mr. Chackes, in almost every case the

16 documents that have been requested now are referenced in

17 documents that were produced in response to the first round

18 of discovery and rere produced for joint intervenors'

19 inspection shortly af ter the July 10, 1981, response to the

20 first round of discovery. So we are not talking about 30

21 days from September 10. We are talking about the time from

22 July 10.

23 This is not a technicality. I think that the

C) 24 overall time period provided by the Board was adequate and

25 the opportunity for an unlimited second round was adequate

O
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1for follow-up requests. Given the nature of the kinds of

2 information that are being requested and the extensive

3 amount of documents that have already been provided, I don't

4 believe we are engaged in any Kind of a sincere effort to

Sreally advance the causes we have heard from Mr. Chackes

6 here for the first time today but, rather, the joint

7 intervenors are now simply fishing arcand and asking for

8 every reference that appears in a pre /lously available

9 document without any knowledge or restraint as to whether

10 they really need the document to prepare for what is only

11 going to be cross-examination on their part.

12 I remind the Board that they have represented to

13 the other parties and to the Poard tha t they do not Intend

14 to call any witnesses in this case.

15 Our response to the motion to compel, which is

18 dated October 13, indicates the extent and number of

17 interrogatories and document production requests we have

18 responded to. Joint intervenors have requested and been

19 supplied over 2,100 pages of documents, not including the

20 ones they have inspected and have chosen not to have

21 reproduced.

22 This seems to me if you look at the context of the

23 issues that are going to be tried that they are all

n
Q 24 historical. They were well docunented before the

25 contentions were even filed in the form of numerous ICE
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() 1 inspection reports. So a lot of information was known to

2 the joint intervenors before we even started this discovery

3 process. And when you consider the limited number of issues
)

4 we are talkino about, some cracks in the embed plates, in

5 the context of the entire power plant, not a vast number of

6 issues, I feel that the discovery has been overwhelmingly

7 adequate.

8 While it must be very difficult for the Board, as

9 it was for me, to read Mr. Chackes' letter and discern what

101s the nature of the information he is really requesting

15 when you see indications such as QM-48 reference to new

12 TD-3184 it is not very easy to discern whether it is really -

13 material tha t is useful.

14 Out of the 24 items that are there I should remind

15 the Board that we have provided to them Nos. 10 and 22 in my

16 response of October 20. One of them was three words that

|
17 were missing from a previous document. The other turned out

18 to be a nonconformance report with respect to City's

19 manuf actured connection bars for a door frame. The

|
20 inf ormation sought by one item, No. 15, has already been

i
21 produced . Two items, Nos. 16 and 17 asked for maps which do

|

22 not exist. That leaves 19 other requests that are

23 outstanding . s

() 24 As an example of the kind of information we are

25 being requested to provide in its materiality to tha case I

B
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{} 1 point you to Item No. 23 in Mr. Chackes' latter. It simply

2 has the designation AP-II-05. What that document is is a

3 procedure by Danial International Corporation, the
(-)

4 constructor at the Calloway plant site, entitled

5 "Orienta tion and Indoctrina tion for New Persnnel." It is a

6 check-list guidoline for the Danial person who when a nev

7 person coming onboard at the site goes down what the pay

8 procedures are and th'e administrative rules that govern his

9 performance on the site.*

10 This is the kind of information we are being arked

11 to provide now and why we feel that without discipline

12 imposed by the Board this is going to be an endless, endless

13 train of discovery requests which will never get us to
(~

14 hearing.

15 With respect to the overall sched ule of the case,

16 it is true, as Mr. Chackes represented, that the plant has

17 recently been delayed. It is an eight-month deferral. I

i 18 can 't argue that one week or two weeks obviously is crucial

|
19 to the licensing of this power plant.

20 The problem as I see it is on these issues we are

21 talking about. The things that are historical, they are

22 already well documented and we have a lot of in formation on
i

23 the table.

() 24 It could be argued and it could have been argued

25 last spring , we didn't, that joint intervenors should have

()

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



110

() I raised this issues with the Director of Nuclear Reactor

2 Begulation under other procedures when they first knew of
'

3 them.{}
4 In any case, though, we are litigating things tha t

5 happened two or three years ago and we think that the public

6 interest as well as everyone's here is served by getting on

7 and deciding whether or not there really is any substantial

8 basis f or these allegations.

9 The other problem is that we are attempting to

10 organize what is a large number of witnesses to present in

11 response to these allegations. We don't think the

12 contentions have merit in themselves, but because of the

13 complicated factual background to some of them and the fact

O 14 tha t there were various different kinds of investigative

15 techniques and evaluations undertaken we find that there is

16 a necessity for a rather large number of witnesses to

17 respond to these allegations.

18 Just to give you some sense of what is coming from

19 o ur side , assuming no motions f or summary disposition are

20 granted, we would be putting ots ten separate evidentiary

21 presentations in response to these contentions ranging from

22 one witness on a given evidentiary presenta tion to as many
~

j

23 as four and five for a given witness panel. They will

(7 24 include the Union Electric Vice President for Nuclear, nine
/

J
l

|
25 personnel f rom Bechtel Power Corporation's Gaithersburg

O
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(]) 1 office, the architect / engineer for the Calloway plant, three

2 Union Electric engineering and quality assurance personnel

3 f rom the Calloway plant site, a Danial International

4 Corporation witness,. Professors Fisher and Slutter of

5 Leehigh University, Donald Pfeiffer, the Vice President of

OLWeiss,.Janney, Elsnor and Associates, Mr. Richard A. Muenow

7 of Muenov and Associates in Charlotte, North Carolina, and

8 Dr. Jeff ery Eagan, the Technical Director of Abtech

9 Engineerino Services in Palo Alto, Califo rnia.

10 I am trying to arrange to have those gentlemen

11 come out here starting November 17 and appear to answer the

12 questions that joint intervenors are going to have on

13 cross-examination.
.

14 If I had any confidence that an adjusted schedule

15 would be maintained, I would not be objecting to a slight

16 delay in the proceedings, although I don 't think the delay

17 tha t has been asked for by joint intervenors is warranted.

18 My problem is that I don't see, even from the

19 description of the reasons Mr. Chackes adva nced today for
,

20 requesting the additional material that there is coing to be

21 a ny reasonable conclusion in sight to the information

22 requests that we are going to receive.

23 One potential compromise which I have considered,

() 24 M r. Chairman, and I am disappointed that there hasn 't been

25 any dialogue at all between joint intervenors and applicant.

,

Y
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() 1 in an a ttempt to work out a n accommodation othe r than the

2 receipt of my part of this letter from the joint

3 intervenors. We have looked at our schedule to see_what{}
4 might be a reasonable delay, and I have to say that by

5 virtue of the fact that the motions for summary disposition,

6 berause joint intervenors have unilaterally extended the

7 time so far, it is going to be very difficult for the Board

8 to rule in advance of the date the testimony is now due to
.

9 be filed on Novneber 6th.

10 In my mind in order for that process to be

11 meaningful there should be a Board ruling one way or the

12 other prior to the date the testimony is due, and if there

13 is a denial hopefully the benefit of the Board's rationale

O 14 for denying the motion so that it can be considered in the

15 testimony that is going to be filed.

16 We have looked at our schedules to see what a

17 compromise might be and the earliest we could start the

18 h e a ring , assuming that November 17 would be abandoned, would

19 be the 14th of December because of witness conflicts for the
201ead-of f presentation.

1

( 21 Backing up from that, another date for the filing

22 of testimony might be November 23rd and answers for summaryj

'

23 disposition on November 4 which would allow some time for-

() 24 the Board to consider and rule upon the motions.
t

25 In short, though, we don't believe good cause has

--
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(}
1 been shown for. any of the addition' document reonests.

2 They are late and they are not material to the issues that

3 are going to be heard and we don't think there are grounds
(m
e

)

4 f or an extension of time. But by virtue of the fact that we

5 are already bumpino up against rational decision-making on

-6the motions that have been filed we would be willing to

7 extend the time as I have indicated if the Board is inclined
'

8 to.

9 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Lessy. -

10 ARGUMENT ON BEHALF OF THE NUCLEAR. REGULATORY COMMISSION

11 BY

12 ROY P. LESSY

13 3R. LESSY. Tha.4k you, Your Honor.

14 The staff comes at this from a slightly different

15 standpoint.

16 Our starting poin t is the Commission's " Statement

17 of Policy on Conduct of Licensing Proceedings" which was

18 published May 27th, 1981, at 46 Federal Register, beginning
i

19 a t page 28533. When I am finished with my comments if

20 anyone needs a copy of that I have a couple extras.

21 What the Commission said in terms of the direction

22 it was giving Presiding Boards at that time was that the

23 Commission expects Licensing Boards to set and adhere to

-( ) 24 reasonel i e :chedules for proceedings.

25 The Boards, and I am quoting, "are advised to

O
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() 1 satisfy themselves that the 10 C.F.R. 2.711 good cause

2 standard for adjusting times fixed by the Board or

fs 3 prescribed- by Part 2 has actually been met before granting
O

4 an extension of time."

5 In talking about Subpart (d) of that Commission

8 policy statement the Commission also referred to many delays

7 caused by discovery disputes and the Commission said that it

8 was concerned thst the number of interrogatories served in

9 some cases may place an undue burden on the parties,

10 particularly the NRC staff, and it may as a consequence

11 delay the start of the hearing without redu cing the scope or

12 the length of the hearing.

13 In that section the Commission encouraged

O 14 Licensing Boards in consultation with the parties to

15 establish time f rames for the completion of both voluntary

18and involuntary disco ~ try and noted that each individual

17 Board shall determine the method by which it supervises the

18 discovery process.

19 One of the things that we haven't had here is a

201ot of supervision of discovery by the Board because it has

21 all been going so well I thought until we got the motion for

22 extension of time and we have had voluntary resolution of
t

23 conflicts.

() 24 As a matter of law and in light-of the

|

|
25 Commission's policy statement, the staff believes that no

i
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1

(]} 1 good cause has been demonstrated by the joint intervenors to

2 meet the requirements for an extension of time in an

3 3 operating licensing proceeding.
J

4 Just listening to counsel for joint intervenors'

5 remarks this morning it is obvious that most, if not all of

6 the documents, could easily have been obtained during the

7 discovery process and during the discovery time f rames

8 delineated by the Board, for example, getting better copies

9 of documents, requesting pictures rather than Xerox copies.

10 When did the joint intervenors get a copy of the

11 Aptech report?

12 MR. CHACKES: I don 't know.

13 '. R . LESSYs You got it very early in the

()' 14 proceeding or had it prior to it. The point is the end of

15 discovery, in light of the Commission's policy statement, is

16 not the time to begin to critique other portions of tha t.

17 I feel in a very unusual position here because I

18 thought that as of my letter of September 11th, 1981, and

19 M r . Chackes's reply of September 17th that we had agreement

20 as to the management of discovery and the hearing process.

21 The problem also from the staff viewpoint is that

22 we have approximately 30 cases going to hea ring this year

23 and there is a terrific drain on our resources. We have a

() 24 tripartite hearing here and any delay in the start of this

25 hearing will of course impact on the second and third phases

O
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() 1 of the hearing and impact on the staff witnesses which have

2 also been scheduled and indeed on the attorneys' time,

3 including my own, which has been committed for other matters.-

4 The fact that the unit has slipped eight months in

5 light of the Commission's policy statement is not all that
,

|

|
6important. ' The f ocus of that policy statemen t - wa s reducing

7 the backlog .in numerous cases, cases in which hearing has

8 been requested. So that it is not so much based upon the

9 individual schedule but the overall regulatory process which

10 the Commission was concerned about after the year and a half

11 af t er Three Mile Island.

12 I feel that there are two relevant cases here'that

13 I am sure the Board is aware of. One of them was pointed

14 out by Mr. Baxter's letter to the Board of October 20th,

15 1981, in which I generally concur. He cited on page 2 of

16 that letter the Commonwealth Edison Company 's Zion case,

17 ALAB 196, 7-AEC-457, for the proposition that discovery

18 requests filed outside the time period prereribed by a

19 Licensing Board's order must be regarded as prima facie

20 unreasonable. That is true.

21 Also, the Licensing Board in Davis Bessie 1, 2 and

22 3 Case, Toledo Edison Company at 3-NRC-199 in 1976 indicated.

23 that any party seeking discovery after the period is over

() 24 must meet a much higher relevance test than a timely filed

25 request.

O
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(]) 1 So what we'are looking-to-here is a situation in.

2 which the -Board must,'in our view and the staff also, must

3 look to the question of whether good cause has been shown

4 for a delay. From what I have heard,.it has not.

5 To request the delay of a hearing simply because

6 students have exams flies right in the face of the-

7 Commission's policy statement and it is obviously not good

8 cause.

9 I haven't seen or heard any indications of

- 10 attempts to obtain documents which couldn't have been

11 obtained and therefore are asking for it now af ter the close

12 of discovery.
.

13 Moreover, the staff was not aware of these

14 conflicts. I don't think as a matter of law that good cause

15 for extending time frames and particularly time f rames for'

i

16 summary disposition procedures which the Commission has

17 encouraged the ute of is because joint intervenors would

18 need addition time to answer the summary disposition
.

19 motion . Cartainly Mr. Chackes and I had discussed in

20 connection with the adequacy of the joint intervenors'

21 responses the f act that the staff was considering summary
1

22 disposition on a number of these contentions. Eecause of

23 tha t summary disposition shouldn 't have been a surprise and

() 24 a pparently that is what we are looking forward to.

25 I regret the fact that the agreement which was

OG
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1

() 1 reached a little less than a month ago has now come apart.

2 There were certain considerations which ihe staff made with

(3 3 respect top its own curtailment of discovery in that regard
C/

4 for the purpose of expedition. Therefore, for those reasons

5 the staf f opposes the delay propounded by the joint

6 intervenors.

7 Generally I agree with Mr.-Baxter's comments. The

8 one comment that I would like to note a staff comment on is

9 the fact that in the schedule which he delineated he said

10 tha t the Board had to consider and rule upon the motions for

11 adjustment of time.

12 The final rule issued by the Commission on June

13 8 th , 1981, of course encourages Licensing Boards, as the

14 Chair well knows, to rule orally on prehearing matters. So

15 I don 't think we need a written Board order if the Board

16 feels it has made its mind up.
,

17 I would like to stick with the agreed upon date as

18 set f orth in the amended Board order of November 17th. The

19 staff has put forth a lot of time and effort in meeting tha t

20 date, not only in meeting a summary disposition date which

21 involved quite a bit of time on our part, but in getting

22 testimony which is obviously now well done the line of being

23 prepared for that point in time.

() 24 Thank you'very much.

25 Excuse me, does anyone need a copy o: the

-O
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r] 1 Commission policy statement?
v

2 (No response.)
,

3 MR. CHACKESs I would like to respond to a coupleq
L.

4 of points, if I could.

5 JUDGE GLEASON4 Yes, go ahead.

6 MR. CHACKES: First of all, with regard to the

7 response to Union Electric's motions for summary disposition

8 and why none have been filed yet. Three issues were covered

9 by those motions, a s Mr. Ba xter indicated.

10 I can indicate n7w that while we are still

11 concerned about the issue of concrete cracks and concrete

12 cover, we are not going to be filing specific factual

13 arguments in response to those portions of the motions and

14 we do not believe that we will be cross-exa mining the

15 witnesses produced on those two contentions, the concrete

16 cracks and the concrete cover.

17 'de do intend to respond on the issue of the SA-358

18 piping. Some of the additional documents that we have'

19 requested in our October 13th letter do per tain to the

20 S A-358 piping. Mr. Baxter's statement to the contrary is

21 incorrect.

22 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Chackes, can I hold you up-a

23 moment?

. 24 MR. CHACKES: Certainly.

25 JUDGE GLEASON: The contentions that you indicated
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() 1 you probably would not respond to, is that 1-B and 1-D?

2 MR. CHACKES: I don't know the numbers. I believe

3 that is right.{}
4 5R. LESSY4 That is correct, Mr. Chairman.

5 JUDGE GLEASON: Okay. Go ahead.

6 HR. CHACKESa On the SA-358 piping Itema Nos. 18

7 through 20 and 22 through 24 rslated to the SA-358 piping.

8 We also wanted an extension to allow us to respond-

9 to both the applicant's and the staff's motions for summary

10 disposition in the same document. There are two different

11 reasons for that.

12 First, each of the two parties here have filed

13 separate motions on different parts of our contention. What

['')'' 14 ve are dealing with is one contention that there has been a

15 f ailure of the quality assurance program as evidenced by

16 set eral subcontentions.

17 I don't think it is appropriate to consider one

18 subcontention apart from the others. I think that the whole

19 picture has to be looked at to determine wh ether the quality

20 assurance program has succeeded or f ailed.

21 So even if only one of the parties had filed

22 several motions we would want to make one response to that

23 p a r t y . Since both par ties ha ve each filed several motions,

() 24 we would like to be able to file one rest onse to all of the

25 motions and that is what we are working toward.
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1 When Mr. Baxter indicated that he would not agree

2 to any extension- on our response to Union Electric's motions

3 for summary disposition, we made an effort to put together

w)
4 wha t we had so we could have a response in on time or at

5 least by today. My secretary is sick and the document isn't.

6 typed.

7 I would rather have more time as requested and get

8 more documents and file one complete response to both sets

9 of motions. But if there is a complete denial of our

10 request, we will have the response to Union Electric's and

11 NRC 's motions this week.

12 Both Mr. Lessy and Mr. Baxter indicated that a lot

13 of the documents that we are now requesting were eferenced

14 in the first-round discovery and that we should have asked

15 for more then. Mr. Baxter is complaining that we are

16 fishing around. If we wanted to causa burdens on the

17 applicant and the staf f we would have been fishing from the

18 beginning. Instead we were trying to limit our discovery

19 requests to what we thought was important.

20 On the one hand, Mr. Baxter complains about the

21 extent of our discovery, that we have asked for so much, and

22 then he turns around and complains that we should have asked

23 for more earlier. That is an inconsistent position.

O 24 "r- S *ter a1=o ia41cete= thet **e=e ere ver' re-
25 issues here, but the few issues have generated a tremendous

A
V
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1 amount of-information. Union Electric has it and we don 't
V(~5

2 have it and we are trying to get it and give it to the Board

3 so that a proper decision can be made.

O
4 We thought Mr. lessy's point that things had been

5 going smoothly is correct and we had made every effort to

6 make things go smoothly and not involve the Board. That is

7 why our October 13th letter was an informal request rather

8 than a formal request for Board intervention.

9 When we agreed to the current schedule on

10 September 17th discovery was not complete. As I said

11 bef ore, we had not received the second-round documents

12 produced by Union Electric.

13 With regard to the Zion case cited in Mr. Baxter's

s/ 14 letter the statement quoted is in thare that an out-of-time

- 15 request is prima facie unreasonable, but the result in that
;

i 16 case is tha t the unreasonable request which was much more

17 extensive and af ter much more extensive discovery than we

18 have gone through here was granted.

19 On the embed question that I mentioned before, the

20 6,000 do cum ent issue, first they said they had it and the
r

|
| 21 documents contained it and then they said they didn't

22 contain it. If Union Electric would have been able to

23 answer the question on how many embeds were repaired, we

() 24 sculd have had that inf orma tion on the first round. We
:

25 tried to ask the right questions the first round and we
1

'

.

.
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() 1 tried to get the right documents. Mr. Baxter says

2 everything is well documented, but there are still-holes in

3 the case that we have put together from the docur..Tts that

4 we have.

5 If we are to be faulted for our timing and the

6 Board and the NRC staff is satisfied with what is available

7 now and you think that a decision can be made, that is up to

8 the Board. I think that more information is necessary and I

9 think we have demonstrated that and I do think there is good

10 cause f or a slight delay now so that we can put the rest of

11 our case together. We have been prompt in all of our

12 discovery requests and responses to discovery. We may have

13 been as much as a week late on some answers on one area. We

\- 14 had to file some supplemental answers.

15 MR. BAXTER: Mr. Chairman, might'I ask one

16 cla rification question?

17 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes.

18 MR. BAXTERs Mr. Chackes when he was discussing

19 wha t the joint intervenors intend to file in response to our

20 motions for summary disposition indicated on concrete cracks

|
21 and the cover requirements that they would not be filing

22 f actual opposition to the motions.

23 I would like clarification as to whether that

() 24 means they are n7t filing any answer whatsoever.I

| 25 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, why don't we let that sit

(

't
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() 1 for a little while, if you don't mind. We will get back to

2 it.

3 I think it is time for the Chair to say a few

4 things.

5 First of all, I have to say that I guess, except

6 f or the staf f, I am overwhelmed by the volume of

7 interrogatories in this case both on the part of' the

8 applicant and the joint intervenors. I am just overwhelmed.

9 I sat up last night and did some counting. I

10 count every question even though it may be a subpart of a

11 subpart. If something requires sorebody to do something or

12 answer something, that is an interrogatory. On Contention

13 0ne I think the applicant had over 400 interrogatories,
.

e3a

'\-) 14 lifferent questions. The joint intervenors had about the

15 sam e .

16 I think the only thing that is appropriate at this

17 time is to say that in light of that tremendous vclume I do

18 think that your discovery process has been imminently

19 successf ul and I think you have conducted it extremely well

20 on everybody 's part .

L 21 I think it would really not be judicious on your

92 part , if I might express it that way, to let it get bogged

23 down at the present time or get it bogged d own where it is.

) 24 When agreements a re reached with respect.to a

25 hea ring date, and this was of course even then a

O
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1 postponement of a hearing date, many, many things take.

2 place. The places for having a hearing get reserved and

3 people's time gets blocked out. It just involves many, many

4 decisions that affect other decisions. I am sure each of

5 you can say the same thing because you have other. cases,;the

6 Board has other cases and -hotels have other places they can

7 reserve their rooms for.

8 Once one tries to retersa that er change that it

9 just r ents some burdensome things for everybody to have

10 to adjust to.

11 On top of that there is, as Mr. Lessy has pointed.

12 out , there is a rather atmosphere and directions on the part

13 o f the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to not have dates

14 postponed unless there is a very, very substantial showinc,

151f you will, of the rational reasons for it.

16 I kind of feel, and I could be wrong, I kind of

17 feel that you people are not too fur away from each other,

18 I would like to frankly get this hearing started on the

19 17 t h . I don't think it is of overwhelming importance in
j

20 view of the changed dates on the f uel loading for everything

21 to have to take olace in the immediate sequence that we had

22 originally envisaged , although I don't think there should be

23 long deferrals of hearings.
s

0 24 tet m e a o or e th e r e c- : e =1aute- 91eese-

25 (Discussion off the record.)

O
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A) 1 JUDGE GLEASON I kind of feel that perha ps we(.
2 ought let you people do a little arguing among yourselves,

p 3 just sitting down without the Board being around.

d
4 I would like to suggest just for your

5 consideration some possible things you could discuss..

6 No. 1, we could postpone for a very brief period

7 the joint in tervenors' time response on the summary

8 disccsition motions.
I

9 We could get a ruling from the Board with respect
;

in to those motions without the reasonings being ettached to

11 them, no' that those reasonings wouldn't come later, but I

12 am talking about the time pe. nd. Let's assume for purposes

13 of the argument that the motion would not be granted and

14 tha t it is necesuary in order to carry on your case with

15 respect to that contention that you'have to know the Board's

16 ration,ala f or turning that down. I mean, you have to meet

17 the contention for what it says and not what is in the

18 Board 's mind.

19 All I am pointing out now is options you can

20 discuss and take a look at.

21 The motion to compel, as far as I am concerned,

22 carries very little inf orma tion with it. A t least in one

23 part of it I think it carries a letter.

h 24 Perhaps in light of the applicant's response and

25 the documents he has already made available you could

O
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() 1 reconsider as to whether it is necessary to have that

2 inf ormation at the present time. I just suggest these

3 assumptions.
(-)-_

4 Perhaps the applicant can consider wheth9c there

5 isn't some of that information that even though it has been
,

B looked a t originally that can't be made available in a rapid

7 period of time without a great deal of work.

8 In other words, gentlemen, we are throwing it back

9 to you. You should be the ones that are hammering this

10 o ut . If you don't the Board is going to and it is probably

11 going to be something none of you are going to be too happy

12 with .

13 So we are going to leave you for an hour or so.

O 14 HR. LESSY: Is there a third item, Mr. Chairman?

15 The first was a date for joint intervenor's response to

16 summary dispositions. The second was whether or not rulings

17 without reasonings ---

18 JUDGE GLEASON: The third item, a part of it was

19 to start on the 17th and to go as far as we could through

20 the 23rd or 24th, then to recess until the luth perhaps, do

21 a week then and then go over until January 2nd, that kind of

22 a staggered schedule.

23 We do have two of our Board Members here who have

() 24 other complications and I have to be conscious of that and

25 of course we all have problems. I am just suggesting that

O
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' - 1 as ' one alternative. There may be others.

2 We'will come back at 11 o' clock.

|. 3 (Whereupon, a-recess was=taken from 10:00'a.m. to-
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() 1 JUDGE GLEASON: If we could reconvene now. Have

2 you made any progress, gentlemen?

3 Mr. Baxter?{} ,

4 MR. BAXTER: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I believe we

5 have. As to the iiscovery request outstanding between joint

61ntervenors of applicant, we have agreed to attempt to

7 produce the documents identified in Mr. Chackes' letter of

8 0ctober 13, 1981, to the extent we have them. I have not

9 been able to ascertain in every case that we have them and
.

10 in a couple of areas I have already informed Mr. Chackes

11 that we don't have the documents.

12 We are going to begin production tomorrow -here at

13 Union Electric's offices for inspection and some are still

O 14 being gathered from such placcc :: Cives and Bechtel and
.

15 will take another day or two.
,

16 I have not agreed to supplement our answers to the

17 interrogatories that are referred to on page 3 of Mr.

18 Chackes ' latter. It is my understanding that joint

191ntervenors in the interest of schedule will not ask the

20 Board to rule on that disagreement.

21 As to the outstanding motion to compel by joint

22 intervenors ---

23 JUDGE GLEASONa Excuse me, you said page 3?

24 HR. BAXTER: Yes, at the very bcttom of page 3.

25 We have left document production requests and joint

O
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.

() 1 int.ervenors started talking about nome interrogatories.

2 JUDGE GLEASON: All right. Go ahead.

3 MR, BAITER: With respect to the outstanding{)
4 motion to compel of the applicant, we have agreed to provide

5 the document requested, although we don't believe it is

-6 relevant to the issues, and that is the Union Electric

71etter and attachments.

8 As to the other discovery requests, for the

9 reasons stated in our answer to the motion to compel we

10 believe tha t the burden is so great in light of the

11 relevancy that we have not agreed to that and continue our

12 opposition to tne motion to compel and the Board I believe

13 10 goir,g to have to rule on that aspect of the motion.

O
14 In exchange for these agreements by applicant I

15 will let Mr. Chackes explain their side of the agreement.
r

16 JUDGE GLEASON: All right.

17 Mr. Chackes.

18 MR. CHACKES: Well, what Mr. Baxter has stated is

19 correct. Mr. Baxter has agreed for the applicant that our

20 response to their motions for summary disposition may be

21 mailed October 30th which is this Friday. I would be

ZZwilling to express mail those responses to the Boa rd , if

23 that is desirable.
() I would also ask, although Mr. Lessy doesn't agree24

25 to any extensions, that our response to the NRC staff's
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() 1 motions for summary disposition also be mailed on the same

2 date, October 30th, which is two days after they are due.

/~h 3 I would also like to reiterate the importance of
V

4 the area of disagreement on the motion to compel. I can say -

5 tha t, if I may, and we can resolve these points right now.

6 JUDGE GLEASON: All right.

7 dr. Lessy.

8 HR. LES3Y: On the question of the due dates for

9 summary position?

10 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes.

11 NR. LESSY: I do not agree to an extension.

12 JUDGE GLEASON: Why?

13 MR. LESSY: For the following reasons. The staff

O 14 put in much time and effort to meet the summary disposition<

i

The joint in'ervenors agreed to a schedule fcr15 deadline. t

16 the filing and a response date for summary - disposition.
i

17 There are no outstanding document requests between the staff
i

l

18and joint intervenors.

19 As a matter of law, a need to respond to summary

20 disposition does not constitute good cause for reopening
,

!
21 discovery and therefore delaying summary disposition ---

22 JUDGE GLEASON: Excuse me, would you say that last

Z3 again?

24 HR. LESSY: As a matter of law, the need to

25 respond to summary disposition af ter the close of discovery

O

|
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Q 1 does not constitute good cause for reopening discovery and

2 thereby delayino summary disposition procedures.

3 The proper device for getting the information of

4 e.pplicant was a timely motion to compel or other informal

5 procedures which were either known or should have been known

6 to joint intervenors prior to the agreement on scheduling

7 matters which was made between the parties three or four

8 weeks ago.

9 Any delay in responding to summary disposition

10 creates the risk that a Board ruling on summary disposition

11 say well come after the date for the filing of testimony.

12 JUDGE GLEASON Is that your response?

13 MB. LESSY: That is basically it. That is right,

14 M r. Chairman .

15 MR. BAXTEB: Mr. Chairman, it might be useful to

16 the Board. My main concern about the extension of time on
,

17 summary disposition is to ensure that the Board has some

18 time that week of November 2 throuct. 6 to rule. It might be
t

19 helpful in assessing that workload if Mr. Chackes would put

20 on the record the nature of the response the joint

211ntervenors intend to file with respect to the motions on

22 concrete cracks and cover requirements.

23 JUDGE GLEASON Before he does that, wha t

24 discussions have you had of the hearing date, or have you

25 had any?

O

|
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() 1 MR. BAXTER: The agreement from the other side by

2 joint intervenors to applicants volunteering to produce

3 these additional materials is that the hearing would proceed()
4 as scheduled in the Board's order on November 17.

5 There may have been some misunderstanding from my

6 commen';s earlier about December 1. Applicant is available

7 for he tring that week. We would not have been available for

8 our lead-off witnesses. But if we can start November 17 ve

9 would be in a position to continue with the hearing the

10 first week of December and then break that second week when

11 there is a Board conflict.

12 So we*hsve at least between joint intervenors and

13 us in light of the discovery resolution and agreement on the

O 14 answers to summary disposition with the understanding that

| 15 the hearing would proceed and that this ends discovery, and

16 I would like Mr. Chackes to confirm this, between joint

171ntervenors and applicant on these contentions and that

18 there would be no delay in the start of the hearing.

19 JUDGE GLEASON Mr. Chackes.

20 MR. CHACKESa To confirm th a t , we do not intend

21 and agree not to file an additional round of discovery

22 requests.

23 As to our responses to the motions for summary

A) 24 disposition, the motions deal with concrete cracks and\_

i. 25 concrete cover. We don 't concede those issues. However,

O
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1 our responses will not respond to the statements of material{}
2 f acts on those issues.

3 Our position is that it is incorrect to view those-

4 issues separately from the whole of Contention One. If the

5 Board is satisfied with the motion for summary disposition

6 and their supporting documents, sobeit. Our only response

7 to those aspects of the motions will be to say that they

8 shouldn't be considered in isolation.

9 We will respond factually to the areas of the

10 SA-358 piping and the embedded plates.

11 HR. BAXIER: I might suggest a variation on this

12 theme, Mr. Chairman. If it is joint intervenors' position

13 tha t they do not intend to dispute facts with respect to

14 those two issues, that even if the Board based on that

15 theory or some other denies one or more of those motions for

16 summary disposition then it may be feasible not to have the

17 witnesses come out but simply to have the testimony entered

18 into the record by some other means.

19 JUDGE GLEASONa Well, how are the joint

20 intervenors to cross-examine with respect to those issues?

21 MR. BAXTERs It was my impression that they did

22 not intend to with respect to those issues.

23 JUDGE GLEASON: Is that true?

24 HR. CHACKES: That is an additional part of our()
25 presentation today that we do not intend to cross-examine

O
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() 1 the witnesses on concrete cracks and concrete cover. So

2 that it will be up to the Board after reading the motions

(} 3 for summary disposition to determine whether those witnesses

4 are necessary for the Board 's examination, unless the staff

5 vants to cross-examine the applicant 's witnesses.

6 HR. LESSY: So amongst the parties therefore there

7 is no genuine issue of material f act with respect to those

8 two contentions.

9 HR. CHACKES: Well, we are not conceding that.

10 MR. LESSY4 Except to say that generically you

11 f eel tha t, isn't that right?

12 MR. CHACKES: No, I am saying that we are not

!

| 13 conceding that the facts stated in those motions are correct

14 or backed up by the documents, but we are not presenting

15 specific arguments to the contrary.

16 NR. LESSYs Yes, but under the rules, under

17 summary disposition once you don't contest those they are

18 deemed to be admitted.

19 MR. CHACKES: Well, if that is the operation of

| 20 1 a w , then it will be by operation of law but I don' t express

!

21 con cession.

22 JUDGE GLEASON: So we still have existing a motion

23 to compel with respect to half of the motion. We have the

24 applican t agreeing to f urnishing whatever information is

25 available with espect to the additional information in the

O
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{} 1 joint intervenors' letter of October 13th. We have the

2 joint intervenors agreeing to furnish responses to the

3 motions for summary disposition on the part of the applicant

4 and the staff by the 30th of October air mailed. We have

5 the staff not concurring in that extension and we have

6 everybody still agreeing to the hearing starting on the 17th.

7 Is that in essence it?

8 MR. LESSY That is correct. At some point we

9 could go over the week subsequent to November 17th, but

10 there has been no delay in the hearing start.

11 MR. BAXTER: I would only add this joint

12 intervenors' statement that there would be no further

13 discovery requests.

14 JUDGE OLEASON: And there would be no further'

15 discovery requests.

16 You made a comment, Mr. Lessy, about the week

17 subsequent to November 17th?

18 MR. LESSYs Yes. The existing schedule has us

19 commencing the hearing on November 17th and running up to

20 and including that Saturday. I guess that is the 21st. It

21 has us also going to hearing I believe the following Monday

22 and Tuesday.

23 JUDGE GLEASON: Right.

() 24 MR. LESSY4 My recollection is, Mr. Chairman, tha t

25 we haven 't talked yet about December. I guess we would

O
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1 probably begin again af ter, is it the 1st of December?

2 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes. So we would go back in on

3 Da ember 1st and we would go that first week but we would

O
4 not go the second week.

5 MR. LESSY What about the third week?

6 JUDGE GLEASON: We haven't discussed that among

7 the Board.

8 MR. LESSYa December 1ct is ---

9 JUDGE GLEASONs December 1st is on a Tuesday.

10 MR. LESSY And we would go Tuesday through Friday

11 of that week, sir?

12 JUDGE GLEASON: Tuesday through Friday.

13 MR. LESSY: Okay, thank you.

14 JUDGE GLEASON4 Well, I would suggest that maybe

15 this would be a good time f or everybody to go get a bite to

16 eat. I know it is early but the Board has to obviously

17 discuss this and decide what it wants to do.

18 So if we could get back here at one o' clock, if
|

19 that would be convenient to everyone, I think the Board will

20 make its decision and make it known and then we can go on

21 from there.

22 Is that all right with you, Mr. Chackes?

23 MR. CHACKES: That is fine.

| () 24 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Baxter?

25 MR. BAXTEBa Fine.

O
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O ' 3"oc' ctr^so"> "r te==r2~

2 NR. LESSYa Yes, sir.

i 3 (Whereupon, at 11:30 a.m., the prehearing

4 conference recessed, to reconvene at 1:00 p.m., the same
,

5 day . )
4
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1 AFTERNOON SESSION
{}

2 (1:05 p.m.)

3 JUDGE GLEASON: All right shall we golback into ~,:
,

4 session, please. ,

s

5 The Board has reviewed the intervenors' motion to
t'

6 compel and we do have some questions.
,

7 On the fusion welding welds, Mr. Chackes, it seems

8 to us that it should be feasible, with the cooperation of

9 the applican t's client, to effectuate a sampling of the

10 welds which would obviate the necessity f or the tgemendous

11 amount of man-hours that have to be undergone, assuming ' that
,

12 on face value that they have to undertake that kind of an

13 eff ort. One with a sampling could determine then as to
,

~/ 14 whether those def acts are apparent or not and then one could
-

15 base some judgments on that.
-

,

16 We wonder if something in tha t order isn ' t *

17 acceptable to you and also acceptable to the applicant? <

t

18 MR. CHACKES: My understanding of the issue is

19 that specific tests haven't been done on the SA-403 fittings

20and that the applicant has assumed that they all have the

21 centerline lack of penetration defect.

22 The reason that we wanted the specific information

i

23 about the location and the pressure on each fitting was to

() 24 find wha t the worst case might be, the fittings which would

25 be subject to the most pressure and the most stress, and

(
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1then from that I think the Board could determine whether,

2 going along with the assumption that there is a centerline

= 31ack of penetration problem , whether the ma nner in which

O 4 that problem has been resolved is acceptable for the worst

5 case. I think all they have done so f ar is look at the

6 straight lengths of pipe.

7 JUDGE GLEASON: I understand.

8 HR. CHACKES: If there is some way that we can
,

9 agree on which ones to look at and not look at them all, I

10 would be willing to consider that.-

11- JUDGE GLEASON: Does the applicant have any

12 suggestion along this line?'

13 MR. BAXTER: M r. Chairman, I don' t have a response
.

D) 14 to 'the suggestion that intervenors have made both this(,

/ '[ ' 15 morning and this sf ternoon that only the straight line of
'

16 the pipe has been looked at. I can't comment on that.

17 It is my understaading tha t wh t ' has been examined

i
18 are piping systems and it may be that we could agree to'

19 select the system that had the highest design hoop stress

20 and then look at the individual fittings for that system.

21 JUDGE GLEASON: What we are trying to suggest, as

22 you can understand , is some practical way to resolve the
,

-- 23 impasse. It doesn't seem reasonable to us that one has to

24 1ook at every weld in the whole system to find out if there
(}

25 are deficiencies. So we are trying to do, without really a

O
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1 firm feel as to where we are standing, is to see if there is

2 seme interim or atternative way that you could suggest,

3 perhaps even a sample of your readout, the first 50 or 100.
; O MR<. BAXIERs !r. Chairman, my confusion I guess is*

1

5 thai Tour suggested resolution involves some consideration

6of whether the we1ds are defective or not. What they have
.

7 asked us is to simp 1y list the spool piece number for every

8 one of these, the size of the fitting and the line number.

9 JUDGE GLEASONs I understand that .

to JUDGE BRIGHTS I am not sure what they get from

11 that in the way of whef her or not it is a good weld. That

121s why we haven't been able to understand why they need the

13 inf orma tion.

O 14 aUDGE GrEASoN. Wou1d you cere to ce,,ent on that,

15 ER. CHACKES Yes. Based on my understanding that

16 the app 11 cant and the NRC staff have decided it is not

: 17 necessary to examine each weld, they haven't examined each

18 ve1d, I be11 eve, and they have assumed that they all have
|
! 19 the def ect.

| 20 We want to examine where the fittings are to find
!

21 out how much stress will be on each fitting and then to look

22 a t the worst cases where there will be the most stress and

23 to then decide whether the assumed defect will affect the

|
24 safe operation of the plant.

|
,ercentage was looked25 MR. LESSYa Do you know what ,

n
!

!
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(} 1 at, Mr. Chackes, of thoc9 welds?

2 MR. CHACKES: I don't otihand.

3 MR. LESSY: But this stress analysis is something-s

k_) ,

4 you will undertake, the joint intervenors? It was a 26

5 percent sample I think, wasn't it?

6 MR. CHACKESs No. Our information was that 500

7 f eet out of 26,000 feet of the SA-312 piping were selected.

8 But then of the 500 feet 71 cross-sections were looked at

9 and some of those were duplications. because they looked at

10 both sides of the same cut and that there was no evaluation

11 or inspection of the fittings and that the Aptech report did

12 sa y that separate evaluation of fittings should be done.

13 The NRC staff hasn't asked Union Electric to do

14 that and we are asking them to do that. The IEE Bulletin

15 7903 in which the n3C staff pointed out to Union Electric

16that there was ---
,

17 MR. LESSYs I am going to interrupt you one

18 second. This is an important point. We are talking about
|

19 the scope af discovery s? d I noticed this this morning. I

20really don't want to argue merits.

21 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes, we should stay away from

22 merits.

| 23 MR. LESSYa For example, the statement was made
!

() 24 this morning, and you made it, that there are a lot of

! 25 def ected embedded ~ plates all over the place. The truth of
|

|

!
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Ithe matter is that there was a hundred percent reinspection
)

2 and tha t indicated a .08 p'ercent failure rate and the failed

3 ones repaired. I mean, that is our position.

O
4 If we could discuss why you want discovery

S inf ormation without trying to argue merits in front of the

6 Board, I would apprecia te it.

7 HR. CHACKESs Mell, we also have an indication

8 that 44 percent of the manually welded plates were found to

9 be defective.

10 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, let me say that nobody is

11 influencing the Board at this point.

12 MR. CHACKES: May I continue?

13 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes, please.

( 14 MR. CHACKES The need for this information on the

15 fittings I think is supported by the f act that this is the

16 same information that the NBC asked of Union Electric in
17 Bulletin 7903, the same information that it- asked many of

18 the constructors or operators of nuclear plants with the

19 S A-312 piping, this spool piece and the line number and the

20 size of the 312 pising.

21 Our information is that that wasn 't done for the
.

22 fit tings. And if it was relevant for the piping, it is

23 relevant for the fittings.

(]) 24 NR. LESSTs What is your basis for that?

25 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes, what is your basis for that?

O
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1 MR. CHACKES: Well, what I have stated, that the{}
2 Aptech report which looked at the piping said that there

3 should be an individual analysis of the fittings.

O
4 MR. LESSY Do you have the page number in the

5Aptech report you are referring to and to which Aptech

6 report?

7 HR. CHACKES: AES-79-08-8, Section 4.1.

8 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Chackes, if you should get a

911s ting of the spool piece numbers, the size of fittings and

to the line numbers of all the fusion welded 403 fittings, what

11 do you do with that? What does that give you?

12 MR. CHACKES: It gives us the amount of pressure

13 tha t each fitting would be subjected to.

14 JUDGE GLEASON: But do you have to make a further

15 aralysis to get tha t ?

16 MR. CHACKES: From that we could look at another

17 document and determine the pressure rating of each fitting

18 and the size of the fitting is another determining factor on

19 the amount of stress that the fitting will be subject to.

20 JUDGE GLEASON: What is tae other book that you

21 measure this against?

22 MR. CHACKES: I believe it would be the welding

23 codes?

() 24 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, do any of the technical

25 people have an answer to this? Is this true or not?

O
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() 1 HR. BAXTERs He is going to compare what against

2 the welding codes?

3 JUDGE ULEASONa He is going to be able to find the

4 pressure from looking at the welding codes, the ASHE ccdes I

5 presume.

6 ER. CHACKES: From the line numbers and the system

7 and size my information is we will b.e able to determine the

8 primary pressure rating.

9 JUDGE GLEASON Is there an engineer in the

to house? Speak up. This is an informal conference. Just give

11 your name and who you are with.

12 MR. PASSWATER: My name is Al Passwater. I am

13 with Union Electric.

14 Given the information that I understand that they

15 want, that the intervenors want, they would- be able to find

16 wha t the system pressure is for a given system. Given that

17 and the dimensions of fittings and piping they would be able

18 to calculate the stresses at the normal operating pressures,

19 a t a given pressure.

20 When the study was done by Bechtel in response to

l 21 t he ICE Bulletin 7903 they looked at systems, pressures in

22 systems and not just pressure in a straight line. If given

23 the spool, it contains straight lines, fittings, elbows,

j () 24 "T's" and so forth, and that same pressure of course would

25 be applied to the fittings as the straight line.

O
f
,
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1 JUDGE GLEASON: So they looked at the whole thing?()
2 MR. BAXTER: That is right, and the fittings are

3 made out of the same pipe.

4 JUDGE GLEASON: It is just contrary to what you

5 are saying.

6 MR. CHACKES: Well, except that I would ask a-

7 question of Mr. Passwater. My information is that the

8 pressure is not the same throughout a system, that where the

9 system turns a corner or reaches a "T" or penetrates a wall

10 there is going to be more vibration and more presctire and it

11 is not the same on the straight line as it is at the fitting.

12 MR. LESSYa What is your basis for that?

13 MR. CHACKES: I have been told. I am asking the

O 14 expert here.

15 JUDGE GLEASON: Let him ask.

16 Is he correct or incorrect?

17 MR. PASSWATERa The system design-pressure would

18 incorporate what the maximum case would be in the system

19 with the effects of pressure drops, the eff ects of water

! 20 hammer, or whatever you might be thinking about.

21 When the analysis was done by Bechtel to respond

22 to Bulletin 7903 they took a system and assumed that the

23 entire system was at that design maximum pressure. It
;

) 24 didn't take into account that some parts of the system would
i

25 actually be at a lower pressure.

i

|
,
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1 JUDGE GLEASONa Why wouldn't it be feasible then{}
2 to take just some of these systems to give you that

- 3 information?

4 MR. CHACKES: Well, w e don 't kr.s u how to select

5 the sys - ems to see where the most pressure is, unless they

6 have the information.

7 MR. BAXTER: The systems have been analyzed

8 already as a part of the response to the ICE bulletin.

9 MR. CHACKES But the Aptech report itself states

10 that fittings require separate evaluations.

11
- JUDGE GLEASON: I am not trying to argue, you

; 12 understand, the merits or demerits of Mr. Chackes or not.

13 We are trying to determine a way to give him some

14 inf ormation without having to go through that tremendous

15 burden. ,

10 Mr. Baxter, why don't you consuli with him and see

17 if you can come up with something.

18 (Brief pause while parties conf er.)
t

i

19 JUDGE BRIGHT: Well, Mr. Chackes, I think wha t you

20 are saying is not necessarily that the pressure is different

| 21 within a system, in a steady state system, and if it is
|

22 small enough , but that che stress is different in different

23 parts of the system, depending upon wh ets.er it is a

() 24 straight-run pipe, or it is a fitting, "T", elbow or

25 whatever.

)
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1 It would appear to me that an identification of j")
2 the highest pressure system that you have in there with an

3 adequate number of fittings, and I don't know how to define

O 4 that, and I hate to suggest things but I will toss it out

5 anyway, that you might, say, eliminate consideration of

6 anything under a four-inch pipe, for example, because it is

7 your bigger systems where you might get into trouble. If

8 you have got a pipe that big around you are not all that

9 concerned about what happens to it because you can do

10 something about it.

11 It would appear to me that this is what you are

12 really looking for.

13 MR. CHACKESs Well, I think you are correct in

() 14 tha t I may have had the words " pressure" and " stress"

15 confused and was using them interchangeably when they

16 shouldn' t have been.

17 I would agree that identifying the systems where

18 we would be likely to find the most stress is what we are

19 looking for. I am not sure how to (.o that and I don't knov

20 tha t I can agree on the size of the pipe. I can't do that

21 today. Maybe we can work something out when I can talk to

22 the people that help me understand this problem.

23 I would be willing to work out a compromise if we

(]) 24 could find the SA-304 fittings that will be subject to the

25 highest stress.

O
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1 (Board confers.)
(}

2 JUDGE GLEASON: Can you identify several of those

- 3 systems?

4 HR. BAXTER: The IEE bulletin response indicates

5 what the design pressures are and one can go through here

6 and- pick off the table which of these spool numbers and it

7 identifies the system where it is located have the highest

8 pressures. There is no indication on here of stress figures

9 because that involves a number of other things, wall

10 thickness, length, et cetera.

11
~

JUDGE GLEASON: But do they also have these

12 particular welds in these parts to that system that system

13 that Mr. Chackes is interested in observing?
A
k/ 14 MR. PASSWATER: All they list is they list it byi

15 spool piece of spools that were known to contain SA-312 seam

16 welded piping and they list several things that were

17 required in the bulletin to be responded to', design pressure

18 and temperatures, what system the pipe spool is in and so

19 f orth . The table doesn't give stresses at each point in the

20 piping system, including straight-runs and fittings.

21 MR. BAXTER: But it has SA-312 pipe in it.

22 MR. CHACKES I am not sure that that table that

23 identifies all the seam welded SA-312 pipe also is a

() 24 complete list of every place that the seam welded SA-403

25 fittings will be.

)
|
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1 The specific question that we are asking here cf{]}
2 where are the SA-403 fittings which have been seam welded

- 3 hasn't been asked by the NRC s'taff and 1 am not sure that

4 they are always going to be found with the SA-312 seam

1

5 velded pipes. So I don 't know that that is the list.

6 MR. BAXIER: They have analyzed all the Class 2

7 and Class 3 systems that have this pipe in it and the 403

8 fittings are made from this pipe. The reason the staff

9 hasn't asked for additional information on the location is

10 because the analyses show that the hoop stresses all came

11 out less than 85 percent of code allowables. That is why we

12 did n ' t have to supply the additional information on the
.

13 details.

14 MR. LESSYa That is correct, Mr. Baxter.

15 MR. CHACKES: But there has been no individual

16 analysis of each fitting.

17 MR. BAXTER: No, because the systems were analyzed.

18 JUDGE GLEASON: You know, we are like the hampster

19 here, we are getting back where we started.

20 MR. BAXTER: I like the idea of picking one or two

21 systems, but I don't know how to select them for them.

22 (Beard confers.)
_

JUDGE GLEASON: Can you identify two or three of23

(/ 24 the highest pressure systems that contain these fusion velds

| 25 with this piping which is there anyway you say?
!

(
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1 (Short pause while parties confer.)
.O.

2 MR. BAXTER: Mr. Chairman, I will make a stab at

3 describing what I hav.' been told.

01

4 JUDGE GLEASON: All right.

5 MR. BAXIERs It would be possible to go back and

6 no through Bechtel's calculations and records and ascertain

7 which systems, for example, have the three highest hoop

8 stresses. One cannot tell from records whether or not it

9 con.tains any of the welding that the joint intervenors are

10 interested in.

11 The code permits for Class 2 and 3 piping the use

12 of either seamless or velded pipe here. So we can't

13 necessarily tell that the ones with the worst hoop stresses

14 are going to be the ones that have any of this welded pipe

1 sin it.

16 The only way we can really do that would be to

17 have an engineer go out and walk down the piping systems and

| 18 visually try and ascertain that there are these fittings and

191f they are welded rather than forged. It is doable but it
|

20 1s not an easy task.

21 MR. CHACKES: I have a question?

22 JUDGE GLEASON: Go ahead, Mr. Chackes.

23 MR. CHACKES: Isn 't it possible that instead of

(]}
241oo king at the pipe itself to look at the purchase order for

25 the pipe or some other document 'to find out. whether it is
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1 fusion or seas welded? Isn 't that on the purchase order?

2 (Pause while parties confer.)

. 3 MR. BAXIER: We can't tell from purchase orders.

O 4 You can tell from certified material test reports supplied

5 by the manufacturer. These can be searched for, but for a

6given system there may be 20 or 30 of them. So if we are

7 talking about thcer systems with the highest hoop stresses

8 we could end up searching for 60 to 90 CMTRs to determine

9 whether we have got seamless or velded pipe fittings.

10 JUDGE GLEASON: Why, having identified those

11 high-stress systems, can't you have an engineer just walk

12 that pipeline and identify tho,se velds?

13 MR. BAITER: That is what I said at first, Mr.

14 Chairman .

15 JUDGE GLEASON: Because that shouldn 't take too

161ong.

17 MR. BAXTERa I don't know where they are. That

18 was the first suggest we had.

19 JUDGE GLEASON Would that be adequate,

20 Mr. Chackers?

21 MR. CHACKES: If they are visible.

22 JUDGE GLEASON: Well sure they are risible, aren't

23 they? Aren't welds visible?

24 MR. CHACKES: Well, I mean are they accessible, or
(])

25 are some buried in floors and stuff ?

O
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1 HR. BAXTER Some of them are so smooth it is hard

2 to tell.'

3 MS. DREY: The velds may be somewhere where you

4 can 't see the veld.

5 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, would you make an effort to

6 do that? You know, let's get on with things if we can do

7 it. Shall we make an effort to try that anyway?

8 NR. CHACKESa I think we should. I will be happy

9 to talk to the people tha t I rely on to see-whether we are

10 on the right track and it sounds like we are.

11 , JUDGE GLEASON: Do your people have any problem

12 with it , Mr. Baxter? Somehow I ies_ you are not there any

13 more and I want to know where you are.

14 HR. BAXTER4 I am not here any more?

15 JUDGE GLEASONs You are not, you know, letting out

16 any expressions and it is hard for me to determine.

17 HR. BAXTER: Well, no, I think we can undertake

18 this with the three highest hoop stress systems and identify

19 walking down or through documentation whether or not we have

20any welded fittings in there and give them that inf ormation.

21 I just didn't want to oversimplify it and make it

22 sound like it was no job at all. We don't punch a computer

23 button.

O 24 JUDGE GtEiS0n. > < . , but it is e 1ot hetter then ---

25 HR. BAXTER: It is infinitely better than looking

O
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1 for every one in the whole plant. You are right.

2 JUDGE GLEASON: That is where we are coming from.

3 MB. BAXTER: I grant you that.

4 JUDGE GLEASON: A.71 right, fine. The Board will

Stest on that, and if it is not Jone, why we are going to be

6back in a different situataJn.

7 Having decided that, the Board has reviewed and

8 discussed the almost unanimous agreement on extension of

9 discovery and we will order that change to take place.

10 We will, as a part of this conference, issue an

11 order, but no one should wait for that order to come out.

12 We are orally granting the extension.> .

13 I would say to the staff's representatives that I

- 14 believe the purpose of the new guidelines or guidance from

15 the Commission really deals with expedited hearings. It

16 talks alaout such 1 tatters as encouraging the parties to

17 negotiate which we have certainly been doing today and the

18 whole effort is not to have plants fully completed sitting

19 around while a licensing process is still going on.

20 One could argue that good cause hasn't been shown,

' 21 but good cauce is after all a couple of words and unless
i

22 there is some specific criteria of what good cause

23 constitutes in this context, then one has to decide what is

O 24 the ae=* *a1==- textaa everr**1aa i=t- co==1aer ti a-

25 So we shall proceed with the hearing on November

O
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1 17th. We wil.1 go through that week, including Saturday, and.
)

2 wind up on the 24th. So we will hsve hearings the 23rd and

3 24th. We will have hearings starting the 1st of December.

.O 4 and go f rom the 1st through the 4th. Then we shall pick up

5 on the 14th of Decembet if it is necessary, through the

618th or 19th, as the case may be. That is as far as I would

7 like to plan currently,
i

8 (Board confers.)

9 JUDGE GLEASONa We will do the best we can on

10 motions for summary disposition and we would like to get
,

11 ther 3 has been promised. We may try to have written

12 necessary if it is necessary. We will at least let you know

13 as rapidly as we can what our decision is. We may do this

() 14 in an oral telephone conference but ne will handle it the

15 best way we can and as expeditiously as we can.

18 What else do we have?

17 MR. BAXTER: Did you rule on when-the answers to-

| 18 the motiocs would be due?'

19 ER. CHACKES: As we had agreed for both sets of

20 motions, as I understood?

21 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes, they would be due un the 30th.

22 MR. BAXTER Ckay. I am sorry.
.

23 JUDGE GLEASON: And they would be air mailed.

24 Now, you indicated, Mr. Chackes, that you are(])
25 going to do this as one document. You must reflect in that

|
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1 document which answers are referring to which pa rty's motion.{}
2 MR. CHACKES: I will.

3 JUDGE GLEASON: Bec:ase you leave it to the Board

4 to try and untangle that.

5 HR. CHACKES: Right.

6 HR. BAXTER I have some airisterial matters in

7 connection with the hearing.
.

8 JUDGE GLEASON: M r. Lessy, do you have anything

9 els e ?

10 ER. LESSY: No.

11 JUDGE GLEASON: Go ahead.

12 HR. BAXTER4 First would be the question of

13 limited appearances. I would appreciate knowing shether the

14 Boa rd plans to set aside a particular time f rame so that I4

15 might advise witnesses that I will.not need them then and

16 where there will be time limitations and any special means

17 tha t people should follow if they want to request them.

18 Your original notice of hearing asked them to send

|
19 written requests to the Secretary and I didn't know 'whether

i

20 that was still the requirement.

21 JUDGE GLEASON: I generally feel that it is more

| 22 advisable personally to have limited appearances when they
:

l 23 are more meaningful which means af ter the hearing is going

24 for some time. I haven't had a chance to review just how()
25 many requests for limited appearances we have. My

l
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({'}
1 impression is that there aren't too many, but nevertheless

2 we will make up our mind on it as soon as I have reviewed

3 that and let you know.

4 MR. CHACKES: Excuse me. Has there been a
,

5 deadline on the written requests for limited appearances or

6 is there one?

7 JUDGE GLEASONt No.

8 MR. BAXIER: But at current we would plan to start

9 with an evidentiary presentation the first thing on the '17th.

1c JUDGE GLEASON: Absolutely, and I will not

11 interrupt that for limited appearances. That is what I an-

12 saying.

13 MR. BAITER: The second administrative matter I

14 had , just a matter of economy, there is a requirement that

15 we file our testimony and exhibits on November 6th. We have

16 been as a party serving all of our documents on both

17 intervenors under 2714 and all of the representatives of

18 state, local, county and agency governments under 2715(c).

19 While the Missouri Public Service Commission has

20 expressed an interest in all phases of the case, there are

21 six local government representatives whom it has_been my

22 impression are mostly interested in the emergency plauning

23 phase of the proceeding.

() 24 I am sorry that none of them are represented here,

25 but I would like leave to avoid the service of exhibits on

O
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() 1 all of those parties and limit it to Mr. Reed and the joint

2 intervenors under 2714 and to one of the two counsel for the

3 Public Service Commission of Hissouri. They have agreed

4 that I would not have to serve their Washington counsel if 1

5 send it to their Jefferson City counsel.

6 JUDGE GLEASON: I think that is acceptable. I

7 think Mr. Reed advises his rapresentative there locally in

8any event. I don't see any problem with that.

9 HR. BAITERS The last thing I had, which doesn't

10 necessarily have to be and can't be acted upon today but I

11 didn 't want to let lie f allow for too long, is in the

12 Board's special prehearing conference of last April several

13 rulings were made on joint aspects of joint intervenors'

14 Contention No. 2 on the environmental effects of
15 radiological effluents.

16 It denied contentions subject to resurrection

17 opportunities which in some cases have expired and in one

18 case as to Contention 2(d), which alleges that applicant

19 cannot adequately assess or predict the amount of discharge

20 rate of radioactive pollutants to be released and mentions

21 meteorological considerations, the Board admitted that for

22 discovery purposes subject to the provision that joint

23 intervenors supply supplementary information uhich addresses

() 24 the basis of the contention and specifically what

25 meteorological considerations are the basis for the

O
,
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1 allegation.'

2 I think that we should be pursuing some process to

3 get definition on these issues. Even though we aren't going

O 4 to try them right way we certainly still have preparation

5 work to be done.

6 JUDGE GLEASONa Do you want to review those and

7 let us know, or are you prepared now to discuss that?

8 MR. CHACKESa Well, I as prepared briefly to

9 discuss that Contention 2(d) and 2(1) which deals with the

to new data regarding the health ef fects of low-level radiation.

11 2(d) indicates, as Mr. Baxter says, the Board's

12 ruling was that it is admitted for discovery subject to the
|

13 provision that the joint intervenors supply sup plementa ry

( 14 inf ormation. Discovery has been conducted in part on that

15 contention and we have supplied the supplementary

16 inf ormation. If the Board would like an amended contention,

17 we can do that.
;

18 With respect to 2(1), the Board specifically

19 indicated that an amendment had to be requested prior to the

20 next prehearing conference and I would like to request today

21 that we have leave to amend and some time to file an amended

22 contention 2(1) .

23 MR. LE55Y: That prehearing conference is this

(]) 24 one. That was due today.

25 MR. CHACKES: Well, I didn't realize that and
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1 today I requesting to amend with time to file the amendment.

2 MR. LESSY: Page 17 of the Board's special

3 prehearing conference order of April 21, 1981 ---

O 4 MR. CHACKES: That is the page I am looking at Mr.

5 Lessy.

6 MR. LESSY: The problem is that discovery is

7 over. You are going to be amending the contention after

8 discovery.

9 MR. CHACKES: Well, I would be happy to have the

10 same . conversation with you that I had with Mr. Baxter

11 indicating, as we have before, that we expect to conduct

12 some more discovery on Contention No. 2 and would hope to be

13 able to work out our disagreements as we have with respect

() 14 to Contention No. 1.

15 MR. LESSY: I am talking about discovery from the

16 staff's or the applicant's standpoint. Discovery is over

17 and the contention hasn't been amended.

18 JUDGE GLEASON: Are there any different dates on

19 the FES?

20 MR. LESSY: Sir?

21 JUDGE GLEASON: What are the dates of the FES that

22 you have ?

23 MR. PERLIS: January '82.

24 MR. LESSY Yes, it is in the month of January. I{}
25 don't have the exact date with me.

O
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() 1 If I might just add, Mr. Chairman, that the way

2 this Contention 2(1) was written was that the contention was

3 denied and joint intervenors had until today to amend their{}
4 contentions in the hopes that it would get over the

5 threshold snd get it in. We have been aware of that date

6 and apparently joint intervenors have not.

7 MR. CHACKES: Well, we thought that indication of

8 the prehearing conference referred to the prehearing
.

9 cos.Isrence on the Contention No. 2. Mr. Baxter earlier

10 pointed o"t that that was not his interpretation either.

11 MR. LESSYs Mr. Baxter pointed out that he agreed

12 tha t this is the next prehearing conference.

13 (Board :onfers.)

O
14 MR. LESSY: I read the next prehearing conference

15 as the next one which was the one held today. Subsequent to

16 the close of discovery and prior to getting to the

17 litigation stage you had to amend that contention to get it

f '181nto the case.

19 MR. CHACKES: Well then perhaps I am a day late

20 and it could have been done yesterday and I am asking to be

21 allowed to do it today.
'

22- We have answered some interrogatories about the

23 new data that we have and it would be a matter of putting

24 our interrogatory answers into the form of attachments.

25 MR. LESSY This is an April prehearing conference

O
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Q 1 order.

2 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, let's stop arguing about

3 this.

4 (Board confers.)

5 JUDGE GLEASON: Do you have new data on health

6 ef fects of low-level radiation?

7 HR. CHACKES: Yes.

8 JUD00 OLEASONa Would you like to summarize that?
.

9 I mean, could you?

10 HB. CHACKES: I certainly wouldn*t be prepared to

11 respond to that. Ms. Drey can surmarize it for us.

12 JUDGE GLEASONa Do you have a source for the new

13 data?

O
14 MR. CHACKES4 Yes, I do. I have several.

15 HR. BAXTER: Mr. Chairman, if I might for your

16 background, we have asked the intervenors in discovery

17 whether they intended to present such additional data in

: 18 pursuit of the Board's invitation here. They have indicated
i

19that they would and they have listed a number of' documents.

20 WG have that.

21 What I think remains to be done, though, is to go

22 on and get the detail that the Board asks f or as to what the

23 significance of the alleged new data is and meet the other

Od 24 pleading requirements that I think go along with contentions

25 un der 2.7014. I have the list of documents right now, but I

|
|
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(]) Ithink we need something more than that if there is going to

2 be an allegation.

3 JUDGE CLEASONa Well, what else is needed other

4 than a statement of his basis for his contention?

5 MR. BAXTERa Well, the fact that he citen 45

6 references to medical reports or whatever doesn't tell me

7 what he thin:ts they show about the invalidity of the

8 assumptions in tt:e Appendix I rule-making ---

9 JUDGE GLEASON: I am assuming that his sources

10 substantiate his conclusions.

11 HR. BAXTERa Well, I think as a pleading matter

12 though, Mr. Chairman, we are entitled to some notice of

13 specifically he thinks we have to defend against.

14 MR. CHACKES: Well, the sources are described in

: 15 great detail. Frca page 52 through 68 we describe our

16 sources and what they say and we want the Board to take note

17 of in the sources. There are A through M number of sources.
4

|

| 18 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, look, Mr. Chackes, we will

19 tule that you have at least met technically the requirement

20 0f stating something because something was in the pleadings

21 during the next prehearing conference, but I would suggest

22 you forward to the Board and to the parties justification of

23 that and then the Board will make a final determination on

() 24 1t.

| 25 MR. CHACKES: Thank you. And on 2(d) also, Your

O
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(]} 1 Honor?

2 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes. I would suggest that you get-

3 that in within a couple-week period.

4 NR. CHACKESa All righ t.

5 Now, with regard to the schedule on Contention 2,

amy understanding of the final environmental statement is

7 that it is in draft form and that we are now in the. public

8 comment period. I guess de are still in it now. How can we

9 be sure of the completion date when you haven't seen the

10 public comment?

11 MR. LESSYa You can always have a schedule. My

12 understanding is that the draf t environmental statement has

13 been issued for comment and the comments are due, and do you

14 have the camment due date there?

15 MS. DREYa It is something like December 1st.

16 NR. LESSYa And it is roughly six-weeks efter that

17 that the final document would be issued. That is how you

' 18 can do it. You have a schedule.

19 MR. CHACKES: If the comments don't require

20 extensive reanalysis.

21 NB. LESSYa If they do require extensive

22 reanalysis, then there will be many more people workt.ng long

23 hours to make the deadline.

() 24 NR. CHACKES: We have also indicated before and

25 would reiterate again that wo would like to be able to see

)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345 .



165

1 the technical specifications prior to the hearing and{}
2 actually be able to conduct discovery on the technical

3 specifications prior to the hearing on Contention No. 2. Is

4 don 't remember .the date, but some date was indicated for

5 when that would be ---

6 JUDGE GLEASON What technical specifications?

7 MB. BAXTER: Applicant's proposed environmental

8 environmental technical specifications which the staff would

9 review and then write their own for attachment to the

to license when it is issued.

11 I told Mr. Chackes during the recess that the

12 current schedule is that the staff review calls for it to be

13 filed and then it would be filed by the applicant 12 months

14 before f uel load which would be June 1982. I would just

15 have to see what I can do as to whether that can be

16 expedited in any way. It isn't clear to me that that is

17 necessary for all the aspects of Content;on. 2 either. I

18 think the parties need an opportunity to have a dialogue

19 about it farther.

20 JUDGE GLEASON: Yes. I think there may be a

2111ttle confusion and I would hope that you would get

22 toge ther.

23 MB. LESSYs Does the Boa rd ha ve any rough schedule

() .24 for the hearings of the radiological contentions and the

25 emergency planning contentions for planning purposes?

O
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1 JUDGE GLEASON: I am sure we will in the next{;
2 three or four weeks but I don't righ t now.

3 HR. BAXIER: I could report to the Board that

4 whereas you may recall we left Mr. Reed 's conten tions a

5 lit tle vague because certain sspects of the; plans hadn't

6 been completed at the time of the last preh ea ring

7 conference. The local plans for the county governments have

8 just recently been prepared and they are undergoing comment'

9 process by the local government organization. I have been

10 in contact with Mr. Reed and I think we all intend, and by

11 all I mean Mr. Reed, the NRC staff and applicant

12 representatives, to get together after he has had the-chance

13 to review them and try to work out then his more detailed

14 contentions and hopefully some schedule proposal.
d

15 JUDGE GLEASON: Is there a possibility we might

16 get to a hearing on that before the environmental ---

17 MR. BAXTER: No, I don 't believe so.

18 MR. LESSYs Off-site emergency planning which

19 concerns Mr. Reed is, as the Chair knows, within the

20 jurisdiction of FEM A and there is another factor to be added

21 to that equation. I don't want to commit as bluntly as just

22 has been stated about how soon things can get together and

23 ve have expedited, but there is a matter beyond this4

() 24 agency's co7 trol immediately.

25 HR. BAXTER: The local plans are not submitted to

rx FEMA for review until the local agencies have gone through
d
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(]) 1 and completed this comment process with the state office and

2 the applicant.

- 3 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, the state actually submits

4 the LOCA plans.

~5 MR. BAXTER: That is right. The Governor

6 certifies them to FEM A when they are ready.- They are

7 attempting to get the county signed up at this point.
'

8 JUDGE GLEASON: But it is not necessary for those

9 things to be in finalized form for FEMA to give some kind of

10 report as to where they stand on it.

11 MR. LESSYa That is generally correct.

12 JUDGE GLEASON: You know, if we wait until

13 everybody signs on these things our grandchildren will be

O 14 here. I guess it is up to the staff to get the pressure on

15 that.

16 All right, what else, Mr. Chackes?

17 MR. CHACKES4 Well, another point'on Contention

18 N o . 2 and being ready for the hearing. We expect after the

19 issuance of the final environmental statement to have some
20 more discovery to do based on what has come out of that. I

21 don 't want a ruling on that. I just want everybody to knov

22 that we will be trying to work that out among the parties.

23 JUDGE GLEASON: Well, that will depend on what it

() 24 is and what it relates to. So we won't rule on it now.

25 MR. CHACKES: All right.
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1 MR. BAXTERs I just have one item for the Board's

2 information on the overall Commission review process that

3 the subcommittee of the Advisory Committee on Reactor

O 4 Saf egua rds is meeting the first week in November on this

5 application and the full committee will be meeting on

6 November 12.

7 On an administrative matter I was going to ask

8 whether there is any chance we could get a room with better

9 lighting for the hearing.

10 (Laughter.)

11 JUDGE GLEASON: Incidentally, I wanted to report,

12 you know, we had one date there ---

13 MR. BAXIER: The 19th.

14 JUDGE GLEASONs Yes, the 19th.

15 (Discussion off the record.)

16 MR. LESSYs The staff's SER has now been issued

17 and we will be handing a copy to each Hember of the Board.

| 18 I had one f or Mr. Reed because I understood he might be here
l
:

19 today but he is not and we will mail that to him and a copy

20 for the joint intervenors.

21 JUDGE GLEASON: Are you going to mail one to the

22 Board?

23 HR. LESSYs I am going to give three to the hand
<

(]). 24 serve the Board right now.>

25 (Laughter.)

O
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r~g 1 ( Discussion off the record.)
U

2 JUDGE GLEASON: Are you finished?

3 MR. LESSY: Yes.

O
4 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Ch ackes.

5 5R. CHACKES: I have a few more items.

6 One of the items we were to consider is amendment

7 of pleadings. Hy understanding is, and I want to make sure

8 that there is no disagreement, that the SA-403 fittings are

9 an issue in this proceeding even though they are not,

10 specifically mentioned in our contention. The contention

11 speaks to the SA-312 piping of which the SA-403 fittings are

12 made and we have conducted discovery and documents ---

13 JUDGE GLEASON: I don't where that issue stands

( 14 with summary judgments but that is a different matter. That

15 is not involved.

16 n.. CHACKES: I would also like to know whether

17 there will be any problems with authenticity of documents

18 that we have obtained from the other two parties in the

19 case? We have no ready means of authenticating the

20 documents other than saying we got this from Union Electric

21 or we got this from the NRC staff.

22 MR. LESSY: Do you have any documents that come

23 from other than those sources?

() 24 MR. CHACXES: We may have some codes that we

25 didn't get from the applicant or the staff.

O
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/~ 1 MR. LESSYs The day that we file testimony is
V}

2 approximately the day that you file your exhibits; is that

3 correct?

4 ER. CHACKES: I think it is the same.

5 MR. LESSYs I think that if at some point if I can

6 review those documents and you can put them into three
,

7 piles, staff documents, Union Electric documents and other

8 documents, that would really facilitate the ability to deal

9 with the suthenticity question. Obviously those in the

to third category are going to take some time.

11 ER. CHACKES: We are supposed to send to you and

12 Mr. Baxter all the documents that we plan to cross-examine

13 with?

14 MR. LESSY Yes, I believe so. It would be

15 helpf ul if you could designate it by contention because then

16 the person whc neads to look at it can look at it quicker in

17 terms of authentication.

18 MR. CHACKES: We will try to do that. The

19 original order dealt with filing of direct written'

20 testimon y. Does that include exhibits, that we are to serve

21 all of our exhibits on all the parties and the Board prior

22 to the hearing?

23 MR. BAXTER The Board 's order of September 24,

() 24 ' 8 1 , says " Filing of direct testimony and copies of exhibits

25 on construction def ects con tentions November 6th."
.

O
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1 MR. CHACKES: Does that apply to exhibits that we
)

2 will use f or cross-examination?

3 JUDGE GLEASON: I don't believe so.

O
4 MR. LESSYa I think that is in the agreement, Mr.-

5Chackss, too. Take a look at my letter to the Board which

6you agreed to dated I think it is September 24th, 1981. The

71ntervenor's entire case is being made by the use of

8 documents and not testimony. That was the date that we

9 agreed for the exchauve of testimony and exhibits for

10 cross-examination and f or direct. If not, we have no notice

11 whatsoever of their case, Mr. Chairman.

12 JUDGE GLEASON: What letter are yon referring to?

13 MR. LESSY: The letter of mine of September 11,

14 1981.

i 15 JUDGE GLEASON: September the 11th?
1

16 MR. LESSYa September 11, 1981. This is-the

17 report on the successful resolution of certain discovery

18 related disputes between the staff, applicant and joint
|

191ntervenors as well as to alert the Board to one scheduling

20 matter which could not be successfully resolved by

21 Dcgotiation.

22 Without pulling data out in advance of the hearing

| 23 that you would designate your documents for

() 24 cross-examination. Now whether it was the 6th, that I am

25 not exactly certain of. But if you want to-avoid an

O
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1 authenticity problem , I suggest you do it a t that time.
)

2 MR. BAXTERs The letter requires filing exhibits

3 to be used by each party in its case in chief. I interpret

O 4 that to mean to offer into evidence. Further into the body
.

5 of the letter it says "On the first day of the hearing each-

6 pacty shall designate the documents to be used in

7 cross-examination."

8 JUDGE GLEASON4 Where is that?
,

9 ER. LESSY On page 2 about 10 lines from the

10 bottom.
?

11 ER. CHACKESt- Well, it is difficult to know what

12 documents we are going to use in cross-examination until we

13 see the testimony.

14 HR. LESSY4 I agree. The first day of the

15 hearing, that is what we have agreed to.

16 MR. CHACKES Okay.

17 MS. DREY: You want them in three piles; is that

18 1ti
,

!

| 19 HR. LESSY: les, for authanticity purposes.

| 20 0bviously it is going to be easier to authenticate the

21 document we produced than a document that we have no

! 22 knowledge of how you got.

23 MR. CHACKES: May we request free copying ar.d
,

|

(]) 24 service of those exhibits under Section 2.712(f)?
! 25 JUDGE CLEASONs We are not allowed. I think we

OV
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[}
1 have been prohibited from allowing any -- what section are

2 you on?

3 MR. CHACKES: Well, maybe it is not a-

4 discretionary matter. 2.712(f) "Upon request by a party

5 other than the applicant the Commission will copy and serve

6 without cost to that pa'rty that party's testimony, including

7 attachments." It looks like we could have done it for our

8 discovery responses but didn 't.

9 JUDGE GLEASON: Mr. Lessy, what do you say on that?

10 MR. LESSY4 If I could get the Board 's prehearing

11 conference order out I think there is a footnote that deals

12 with that.

13 MR. CHACKES: The original order?

14 MR. LESSYs This is the memorandum and order of

15 Feb ruary 5th, 1981, issued by the Board, Footnote 3 on page

16 4.

-17 JUDGE GLEASON: What does it say, Mr. Lessy?

18 MR. LESSY4 The body says "The petition 's request

19 f or f ree copying service must be denied since the NRC& is

20 without authority to grant it." Footnote 3. " Comptroller

21 General's letter December 3rd, 1980, to U. S. House of
,

22 Representatives Coma' ttee on Science and Technology

23 con cluded that free copying service could not be made

) 24 available by the NBC."
,

25 This is a va stly changing area as to the authority

i

'
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(~T 1 of the Commission. This was accurate as of the issuance of
\.)

2 this order in February of '81, and I would be happy to check

3 to see what the current situation is on that Comptroller

4 General's opinion because I do recollect seeing something

5else in addition, and I don't recollect tha- substance.

6 JUDGE GLEASON: There was something that was

7 recommended to them that came out of the Licensing Board but

8I don't know whether that has been acted on.

9 MR. BAXTER It was certainly my impression that

10 this practice had been ruled invalid as a result of that

11 opinion, but I must say that my copy of the regulations

12 still shows that it is there. So I don't quite understand.

13 JUDGE GLEASON4 Of course the applicant could

3
14 always do it to get on With the hearing.

15' We vill just have to see, Mr. Chackes. As of now

16 we are prohibited from providing any copying service which a

171ot of us don't agree with, but that is wha t the Comptroller

18 Gennral's opinion is.

19 (Discussion off the record.)

20 MR. CHACKESa That is all that we have, Your Honor.

21 JUDGE GLEASON: Is that it? All right.. We

| 22 appreciate your cooperation and we will see you all on the

23 17th. Thank you.

() 24 (Whereupon, a t 2:35 p.m., the prehearing
1

25 conference concluded.)
* * *

A
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